March 10, 2021
Representative Ruth Richardson
Dear Rep. Richardson,
As one of your constituents and a Boy Scout volunteer, I would like to ask for your support of Youth Development Organizations: Informational Access Bill, HF 1523.  
This bill would allow a paper flier to go home with students thus helping ensure that all youth and families have the same access and knowledge about experiential learning and youth development programs in their communities.
Did you know…
· 70% of new members join because they received a paper flier, in their backpack, from their school? 
· Less than 50% of schools allow a paper flier to go home with youth in their backpacks?
· Less than 1% of electronic fliers are seen by parents, especially low-income parents?
· Prior to COVID, only 51% of low-income youth were regularly participating in after-school activities? We know this is even lower today, due to COVID.
To help all youth and families get engaged in positive youth programming they need to know where to go…a paper flier directly helps families know what options are out there.

We want to help all families get their youth involved in programs that encourage civic engagement, leadership development, personal and community well-being, and increased learning and development opportunities.  Local schools are a trusted source of information for parents, especially when it comes to local youth organizations. We want to be a partner with education and continue to support our youth and families outside the four walls of the classroom.
As a youth serving organization, we are willing to cover all costs of the fliers and are willing to assist the school in getting the fliers out to the youth and the teachers, as we have done for many years.  This bill requires no financial support from the state or the schools.  It gives guidance and authority to educators to make choices, choices they may feel they can’t make on their own without authority from the state.
Again, thank you very much for your support of Youth Development Organizations: Informational Access Bill, HF 1523, and your support of local children and families.

Sincerely,

Colleen Brazier
Blaine Scouting Parent and Volunteer
